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“I can do all things through Him who strengthens me” 

Philippians 4.13 

This week’s value: Perseverance 
Dear Parents and Carers, 

What a week! I am going to start the newsletter this week with our amazing Sports Day. On a very warm 
Wednesday morning Year 6 led the younger children in the field events. We were very proud of everyone, 
especially Year 6, who supported our younger children. After lunch I was greeted by the longest queue of 
parents waiting to see their children showing their sporting prowess. The bank was packed with eager 
parents as the children walked out onto the field. Every child joined in with the events with the support of 
staff and Year 6. Our parents were also invited to join in Sports day with the tug of war. Thank you and well 
done to everyone that participated. Quite a competition! We finished the afternoon with Mr Brown sharing 
with parents the many sporting achievements from this year. A HUGE thank you to parents, grandparents 
and carers for your support. Thank you to Claire and the Year 6 parents for our refreshments. Thank you 
also to all the staff at Bishop Cornish for a great afternoon. Of course, I must also mention Mr Brown. His 
commitment and passion for sport at Bishop Cornish not only supports the children in their achievements 
but also their attitude – one child said although it was hard as she had a sore foot, perseverance is one of 
the school values, so she carried on to complete her race. 😊 

On a different note, next week is our ‘move up’ day. The children in Year 6 will spend the day at their new 
secondary schools whilst the rest of the children will be spending time getting to know their new teachers. 
Transition is very important at Bishop Cornish and the teachers have already started meetings to enable a 
smooth move to the next year. Our wonderful teaching assistants will be moving with their current class to 
keep the consistency that many children need.  

In 2024-25 the classes will be as follows: 

Year 6 – Mrs Williams and Mrs Baker 
Year 5 - Mrs Jones and Mrs Hall 
Year 4 – Mr Matthews, Mrs Rawlings and Mrs Elford 
Year 3 – Mrs Hill, Mrs Garner and Mrs Miller 
Year 2 – Mrs Oakes, Ms Quick and Mrs Brooker 
Year 1 – Mrs Dinham, Ms Wilmot and Mrs Potter 
Reception Class – Ms D’Arcy and Mrs Taylor 

If you have any queries around next year, please do not hesitate to contact me.  

I hope that you have a wonderful weekend. 

 Mrs Tracey Fletcher 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Dates for Diary 
Thursday 4th July – Move up Day Wednesday 17th July – Leavers’ Service 

1.45pm; Year 6 BBQ 
Wednesday 10th – Thursday 11th July 
KS2 Production of Aladdin 

Thursday 18th July – Leavers’ Assembly 
9.30am 

Monday 15th July – Year 6 End of Year trip Friday 19th July – Last day of term for the 
children 

 

Achievement Awards 
 

Xander in Reception Class for always being a 
shining example of all our school values and 
always working hard. Keep it up! 
 
Harry in Year 1 for his amazing efforts in class 
and during Sports Day. 
 
Harper in Year 2 for making huge improvements 
with her handwriting and just generally being 
absolutely fantastic. Thank you Harper.  
 
 
This week's achievement award in Year 3 goes to 
William, who showed lots of positivity and 
enthusiasm on Sports Day, supporting his team 
and trying his very best in all of the different 
activities. Well done William! 
 
Fred in Year 4  for showing excellent 
sportsmanship during Sports Day – well done 
Fred. 
 
Well done to Jack R in Year 5 this week. You 
have tried hard in your learning, did well in 
Sports Day and you are making a huge effort 
learning all those lines. Well done Jack. 
 
 

This week’s Head’s Award has to go to the whole 
class.  They showcased so many of our school 
values and received such lovely and positive 
feedback from parents and staff during Sports 
Day.  We are so proud of you Year 6 😊 

 
 
 

Value Awards 
 

Elena in Reception Class for keeping on trying 
even when the task is tricky. Well done! 
 
Joshua in Year 1 who has shown real 
perseverance both with perfecting his 
handwriting and during Sports Day, he truly 
lives this value - good work Joshua. 
 
Rosina in Year 2, who fell over in Sports Day 
but she got back up and carried on making 
some super runs. Well done Rosina.  
  
 
This week's value award for perseverance 
goes to the whole of Year 3 for showing 
amazing determination, perseverance and 
team skills on Sports Day and not letting the 
heat hold them back! 
 
Logan in Year 4 for showing great 
perseverance during Sports Day, and 
throughout all his learning. Well done! 
 
Mr Brown would like to nominate Eloise for 
this week's value as she always gives 100% 
and showed huge commitment and 
perseverance in the cross country Sports Day 
event. Well done. 
 
 
The Value Award for Perseverance also has to 
go to the whole class for their dedication and 
never-ending resilience during Sports 
Day.  They are just outstanding Year 6s who 
we are very proud of 😊 
 
 



This week in school we have… 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This week Year 2 have loved Sports Day 

and especially the tug of war – they were 

superstars all day.  They have also been 

developing their writing about cheetahs 

and have super cheetah fact brains.  In 

maths they have been practising their 

mental maths skills.  On Monday they 

made some super information posters 

about churches.  They have also been 

foraging in the woods for their African hut 

roofs.  

 

This week Year 1 have been writing 

super stories, learning about 

numbers 50-100 and been amazing 

athletes at Sports Day. 

 

Year 6 have had an incredible week!  They were amazing leaders, organising lots of activities 

for Sports Day and instructing the morning’s activities.  They had a visit from the Cornwall 

Library Service, who did a brilliant drama about the history of Cornwall.  It was very interactive 

and I’ve posted some fun video clips on our class story.  They are in full swing of Aladdin and 

you will be blown away by their acting skills. 

 

Wow – what a busy week we have had 

in Reception Class.  We started looking 

at our story ‘The Snail and the Whale’ 

and looking at all the places they visit.  

We also had Sports Day, all of the 

children were incredible, we were so 

proud of them – well done Reception 

Class. 

This week in Year 4 we have been 

continuing to read and explore the book 

‘Bike Boy’.  We have finished our sentence 

stacking and will be starting to write our 

own stories next week!  We have had 

some good practice with using different 

writing techniques like kennings, 

personification and similes.  

 

 

This week Year 5 have had a great week all 

working as a team.  They have been 

preparing hard for their Sports Day and have 

shown that perseverance can get a goal 

completed.  In our maths lessons we have 

enjoyed learning all about decimals and our 

English lessons have seen a lot of enthusiasm 

when we have discussed and written about 

‘Is screen use making children lazy?’ 

Year 3 have designed some super 

swashbuckling Cornish pirate puppets! This 

week they began making the head, adding 

tissue and glue to create their character's 

face. They also had a fantastic time at Sports 

Day, taking part with passion and enthusiasm! 
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